
 

 

 
NOTICE OF MOTION FOR FULL COUNCIL 

  
UNDER PARAGRAPH 11.1 OF THE COUNCIL PROCEDURE RULES 

 

The following Motion to be submitted to Full Council on the date indicated below:- 
 

Council is concerned to learn that the future of the front desk at Rossendale Police Station is 
uncertain as Lancashire Police and the Police and Crime Commissioner struggle to maintain basic 
police services; a direct result of the £75million cut to Lancashire Police by the government.  
 
Policing and community safety are not issues that we should be cutting corners on, and while we 
understand the appalling pressure Lancashire Police are under, we are totally against this proposal.  
 
Council therefore asks the Leader to write to the Police and Crime Commissioner expressing our 
deep concern and opposition to this proposal. Council also asks the Leader to write to the Home 
Secretary asking her to urgently review the current funding that goes to Lancashire Police and 
asking her to reverse these government cuts which are now resulting in police forces across the 
country struggling to provide the basic and community policing which is so important and valued. 

 
Date of Council Meeting:- 
 

 
12th July 2017 
 

Notice submitted from 

 
Councillor Jackie Oakes 
 

 
Date: 29/06/17 
 

 
Councillor Alyson Barnes 

 

 
Date:  29/06/17 

Notice received and validated by the S151 Officer: Phil Seddon 

Comments: For Rossendale Borough Council there are 
no immediate financial implications. 
 

Date: 30/06/17 

Notice received and validated by the Monitoring Officer: Clare Birtwistle 

Comments: No further comments. 
 
 
 

Date:  

Notice received on behalf of the Head of the Paid Service and entered in the book open to Public 
Inspection 

Received by: Stuart Sugarman 
 

Date:  29/06/17 
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